
各位校長/主任: 

 

根據教育局早前於 2022 年 12 月 30 日發出《校園生活 有序復常》信件，考慮到

校園內師生密集交流互動，活動頻繁，傳播風險較高，加上學生（特別是年幼的

學生）是重點保護群組之一，教育局維持教職員及學生（包括中學、小學、幼稚

園及特殊學校）每日回校前量體溫及完成快速抗原測試（快測）的要求至 2023

年 1 月 31 日。 

 

由 2023 年 2 月起，中學、小學及幼稚園將逐步有序恢復全日面授課堂，經考

慮相關情況後，包括農曆新年假期的人流和活動，為減低傳播風險，教育局決定

繼續維持教職員及學生（包括中學、小學、幼稚園及特殊學校）每日回校前量體

溫及完成快測的要求，暫至 2023 年 2 月 28 日，教育局會持續檢視情況並適時公

布往後的安排。 

 

教育局已透過學校派發快速抗原測試包予有經濟需要的學生。 

 

教育局 

學校發展分部中央 3 組 

 

[備註：為促進本局與學校的有效溝通，本局會透過「高效資訊傳遞系統 - 學校

通訊模組」把重要訊息傳送給學校。為此，本局促請學校不時檢查有關帳戶，以

確保學校能及時接收到有關訊息。]  

*************************************************** 

 

Dear Principals/Persons-in-charge, 

 

As explained in the letter titled “Resuming Normal Campus Life in a Gradual and 

Orderly Manner” issued earlier by the Education Bureau (EDB) on 30 December 2022, 

as teacher-student interactions and activities are frequent on school campuses, there 

is a higher risk of transmission.  In addition, as students (especially the younger ones) 

are one of the priority protection groups, the EDB continued the requirements for 

measuring body temperatures and undergoing Rapid Antigen Tests (RATs) every day 

before going to school (covering secondary schools, primary schools and kindergartens 

(KGs)) until 31 January 2023.  

 

Starting from February 2023, secondary schools, primary schools and KGs will resume 

whole-day face-to-face classes in a gradual and orderly manner. After considering the 

related situation, including people flow and activities during the Lunar New Year 



holidays, in order to reduce the risk of transmission, the EDB has decided to continue 

to maintain the requirements for measuring body temperatures and undergoing RATs 

every day before going to school (covering secondary schools, primary schools and KGs) 

until 28 February 2023.   For the arrangements thereafter, the EDB will review the 

situation and make suitable announcements.   

 

The EDB has distributed RAT kits to students with financial needs through schools. 

 

School Development Division / Central Team 3 

Education Bureau 

 

[Note: In order to enhance communication between EDB and schools, we may 

disseminate important messages to schools through “Fast Information Transmission 

System – School Messaging Module”.  Please check your school's relevant account 

from time to time to ensure that the relevant messages are read.] 


